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Telephone Conversation between Foreign Minister Gemba and Dr. Al-Malki

Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Palestinian Authority

On November 20, Mr. Koichiro Gemba, Minister for Foreign Affairs, held a telephone
conversation with Dr. Riad al-Malki, Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Palestinian Authority,

who was visiting Cairo, Egypt.

1. (1) Minister Gemba expressed a deep concern of the Government of Japan over the
ever-increasingly tense situations in and around Gaza and strongly requested the
Palestinian armed groups to stop rocket attacks and the Israeli side to exercise maximum
self-restraint and both sides to continue their efforts for early realization of continuous
cease-fire between them on a broader perspective in order to prevent further bloodshed.
Moreover, Minister Gemba stated that the Government of Japan has been supporting the
efforts by the international community for cease-fire and to drive such efforts, the
Government of Japan would dispatch Mr. Yutaka IImura, Special Envoy of the Government
of Japan for the Middle East (Representative of the Government of Japan), to the region.
(2) In addition to the above (1), Minister Gemba requested Minister al-Malki to work with
the Hamas side. Furthermore, Minister Gemba stated that he supported tenacious
negotiation efforts by the two concerned parties for the solution of the Palestinian issue

and would continue to work on the assistance to the Palestinians.

2. In response, Minister al-Malki expressed his gratitude for Japan's consistent stance
toward Palestine and stated that he would like to pay his respect to Japan's efforts, support,
and commitment for realization of peace over a long period of time and for the results of
such efforts. Moreover, Minister al-Malki stated that he made efforts for mediating a
cease-fire together with Egypt and other countries, and had been requesting a cease-fire
from Hamas. Palestine is completely committed to achieve peace and would like to make

its maximum efforts concerning cease-fire negotiations in the future.

3. Finally, Minister Gemba confirmed with Minister al-Malki that they would continue efforts

for cease-fire.
(END)
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